
 

DATE:  July 10, 2024 
  
TO:   James Teele, E&I Project Manager 
 
FROM:  Marjorie Manzanares, M/WBE Construction Project Coordinator 
 
SUBJECT:  M/WBE Memo for the Barber Park Amphitheater Improvements Project 
 
The M/WBE Office reviewed the documentation submitted for the Barber Park Amphitheater 
Improvements Project to determine compliance with the City of Greensboro's M/WBE Program 
Plan.  The established goals for the project were MBE 15.00 % and WBE 13.00%. Laughlin-
Sutton Construction Company achieved MBE 13.90% ($41,963.50) and WBE 2.71% 
($8,182.00), failing to meet the MWBE goals; however, achieving 55 Good Faith Effort Points.  
 
Laughlin-Sutton Construction Company committed to subcontract $50,145.50 of the total 
contract value of $302,000.00 to the following certified M/WBE firms: 
 

ID Firm Name County 
Description of the 

Work 
Contract 
Amount 

Contract 
% 

MBE 
Harris Concrete & 
Construction Inc. Guilford Concrete $34,904.00 11.56% 

MBE 
McCain Striping Service 

Inc. Guilford          Striping $7,059.50 2.34% 

WBE 
Jessie Lane's Landscaping 

& Trucking Inc. Guilford 
Hauling & 
Landscape $5,032.00 1.67% 

WBE 
Canady's Landscape & 

Erosion Control Davidson Seeding $3,150.00 1.04% 
 
Please be reminded that during the performance of the contract, if there are any changes 
including subcontractor replacement; the Department and Prime Contractor must contact the 
M/WBE Office for approval, before making any such changes or substitutions. 
 
  
Cc:  Allison Staton, M/WBE Compliance Officer   
       Eric Eley, Sr Manager 
       Shadi Zeidan, Interim MWBE Coordinator     
       


